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 Introduction: 

 

On 9th November 2023, a donation was made to the Mechatronics Engineering Department of 

Marathwada Mitra Mandal’s Institute of Technology, Lohgaon specifically aimed at supporting 

the welfare of the department's peon. The donation was initiated by teaching faculty of the 

Mechatronics department as part of an ongoing effort to recognize and assist the staff members 

who play an essential, though often unsung, role in the smooth operation of the department. 

Details of Programme: 

 

● Date: on 9th November 2023 

 

● Time: 10.45 am 

 

● Venue: EMD Lab no 2 , MMIT Mechatronics  Department 

 

● Participants: 7 

 

● Organized by: Department of Mechatronics  Engineering 

 

● Coordinator: Mr. V.V.Kulkarni and   Ms. Sonali  S Patil 

 



● Purpose of the Donation: The primary goal of the donation was to provide financial or 

material support to the peon, who is integral to the daily functioning of the Mechatronics 

Engineering Department. The peon, who assists with a variety of tasks such as 

maintaining cleanliness, delivering messages, setting up classrooms, and managing 

logistics, has consistently demonstrated dedication and hard work in ensuring the 

department operates efficiently. 

Details of the Donation: 

● Amount/Value: The donation was valued at 1200/- 

● Type of Contribution: The donation was made in the form of money. 

● Recipient: The donation was intended for peon Mr Sachin Patil  

● Date of Donation: The donation was presented on 9th November 2023. 

Rationale Behind the Donation: Staff members like the peon contribute significantly to the 

department's operations, yet their efforts often go unrecognized. By providing this donation, the 

donors sought to acknowledge the hard work and dedication of the peon and to offer financial 

relief or support. It is also an expression of appreciation for the crucial, but sometimes overlooked, 

role that non-academic staff play in maintaining the day-to-day functionality of educational 

institutions. 

Impact of the Donation: The donation has had a positive impact on the recipient, providing both 

moral and material support. This gesture not only alleviated some of the financial burdens faced 

by the peon but also highlighted the importance of valuing all staff members in the academic 

community. It is hoped that such initiatives will inspire similar acts of kindness and recognition 

across the institution, fostering a culture of inclusivity and appreciation. 

Conclusion: The donation made to the Mechatronics Engineering Department’s peon serves as a 

reminder of the importance of recognizing the contributions of all individuals within an 

organization. This act of kindness has not only provided practical assistance but also reinforced 



the values of community and mutual respect within the department. Moving forward, it is 

recommended that similar initiatives be organized regularly to ensure that all staff members, 

regardless of their roles, are valued and supported. 

 

Some photographs taken during donation: 
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